
                                          RAC Housekeeping Committee  
                                           Meeting Minutes - Club Room 
                                           May 10, 2023 
 
Chairperson Letha Jones called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. 

 Members Present:  Phil Bethea, Carol Babston, Suzie Schuldt Merv Rohwer, Susan 
Howard, Letha Jones 

Members Absent:  Delores Bendersky, Bill Pappmeier, Gail Green, Dottie O’Donnell, 
Lorraine Brantner, Roselyn Doty, Delia Georges, Georgianna Youngblood, Sandy 
Stephens and Alice Aragón 

Management Present: Kari Radcliff, Housekeeping Manager, and Emmy Puga, 
Housekeeping Supervisor 

Management Absent: Martha Alanis Housekeeping Director  

GVT  
 
Building #5 & Fitness Center – Susan Howard 
Susan Howard stated that some of the benches outside of GVT are really dirty.  Kari said 
she would try to get them power washed. 
 
Building #6 – Roslyn Doty 
Roslyn was not at the meeting as she cannot attend the meetings since she teaches line 
dancing.   
 
Building #7 – Delia Georges 
Delia did not attend the meeting. 
 
BUIDING  #8 – Phil Bethea 
Phil reported that everything was good in his building. 
 
BUIDING  #9 – Georgianne Youngblood 
Georgianne did not attend the meeting. 
 
BUIDING  #10 – Sandy Stephens 
Sandy did not attend the meeting. 
 
PLAZA (MAIN BUILDING) 
 
Atrium & Dining Rooms – Dolores Bendersky 
Dolores did not attend the meeting. 
 
1st Floor – Bill Pappmeier 
Bill did not attend the meeting. 
 



2rd Floor – Gail Green 
Did not attend the meeting. 
 
3rd Floor – Dottie O’Donnell 
Dottie did not attend the meeting. 
 
4th Floor – Lorraine Branter 
Lorraine Branter was not at the meeting. 
 
5th Floor –Carol Babston 
Carol reported on a broken handle in the laundry room. 
 
6th Floor  & Pool– Suzie Schuldt 
Suzie said that everything was ok. 
 
7th Floor – Mervin Rohwer 
Mervin reported that there is some problem with the door & woodwork in the bathroom.  
Not sure whether it is a housekeeping or maintenance issue. 
 
Plaza Club 
Letha said the Plaza Club was fine. 
 
Fitness Center at Main Building 
Alice Aragon did not attend the meeting. 
 
Martha – Housekeeping Director 
Martha did not attend the meeting. 
 
Kari– Housekeeping Manager 
Kari said the carpet cleaning on B/C side was good and work was moving to the D/E 
side.  Memorial Day cleanings are being reassigned as this is a holiday.  Towels will be 
all white by the end of June.  Beige towels are being sent to other parts of the campus and 
are being stored for emergency.  
 
Emmy-Housekeeping Supervisor for GVT 
Emmy attended the meeting. 
 
The next meeting will be on June 14, 2023.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:25 am. 
 
Alice Aragon  
Housekeeping Secretary 
 
 
 


